
5TH MAR 2020 

UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

STUDENT BANKING 

EVERY  

THURSDAY 

PUBLIC  

HOLIDAY 

MON, 9TH  

MAR. 

 

TUES, 10TH MAR 

SPSSA ATHLETICS    

CARNIVAL 

GRADES 3-6. 

LIL EXCURSION TO 

SUPAWORLD ACTIVITY 

CENTRE 

26/03/2020  

 

Student Free 

Day Thur. 9th 

April 2020. 

 

School Holidays 

Good Friday, 

10th April,2020—

24th April,2020. 

Term Two begins 

Mon. 27th April, 

2020. 

 

Thank you. 

Bothwell District School 

     Newsletter 

Attendance is a problem in our school. 

 

 

 

 

So far this year we have not had a single day where every single child 

was in class! 

It was very disappointing to review our attendance data for the first half of Term 1 

and find that we have not yet had every student at school on the same day. The 

disrupted learning that results from this can seriously undermine student achieve-

ment.  

I would like to acknowledge the large number of parents that let us know when 

their child is sick or unwell, thank you that certainly helps. It is also worth ac-

knowledging that our geographical location does not help – appointments in town 

often-mean parents can’t get back to Bothwell before school finishes and the safest 

arrangement can sometimes be to have students removed from the school for the 

day and accompany parents to town. All of this is certainly understandable and 

illness should be treated. We’re not saying come to school if you’re sick. We’re 

not suggesting that at all. 

Many students share with us the reason for their absences and not all of them are 

as clear as the examples I have given above. There were a number of changes to 

the Education Act a couple of years ago that clearly spell out the expectations re-

garding student attendance. Unfortunately a formal part of the Principal role re-

quires me to follow through on attendance, query daily absences, ring home for 

prolonged periods away from school and seek the support of school support staff 

including social workers if necessary. This can be a very difficult discussion; I 

wouldn’t want it to undermine the wonderful relationships that we have with our 

parents and families. 

Please - it would help greatly if parents and families discussed with their children 

the importance of consistent attendance so that we can work together, our school 

and our families to ensure the best possible learning for all our children.  

Help us reach 100% attendance! 



 

 

Horticulture Program. 

For our horticulture program we are in need of some 2nd hand plastic pots that are no 

longer needed. Around 100 will be more than enough. If you have and would like to      

donate to BDS would be  appreciated.                                                                              

Let Mr O’Toole or the office know what you have.  

Thank you.  

 



Our  Launching into Learning 

 

students 

  

enjoying some art, puzzles and Lego blocks. 

 

They look like they are having fun. 

 

It is such a fun place to learn. 



 

 

Class 4 had fun making slime during science on Friday.   Some added extra       

components to make theirs the style and texture that they were happy with.  
 

  



 

 







 

Cooking with Brigette 

 

Spanish Rice with chorizo sausage 





 

Bothwell Library 

Opening Hours 

Tuesday         3.30 p.m.—6.00 p.m. 

Wednesday  10.00a.m.—3.00 p.m. 

Wi Fi access 8.45 a.m. till 7.15p.m 

     You can book a session  

       at the       

Bothwell Library, 

to enjoy  

the experience 

Using the Virtual Reality. 

 



 

Just a quick note to let parents know that some  

Bothwell District School 

student work has been entered in the Hamilton Show. 

 



 

Bothwell District School Association. 

The School Association held their Annual General Meeting on Monday 17th February, 2020. 

All positions were open to be filled.  Thank you to those who attended.  We are pleased to announce all 

positions have now been filled.   

Our members are as follows:- 

Office Bearers:-  Chairperson—Racheal Clark 

      Treasurer:-  Katrina Brazendale 

      Secretary:-  Annie Ramsay 

 

Parent Representatives:-   Mikaela Wilton 

              Natasha Lewis 

                       Kristy Mayne 

 

Community Representatives:-  Betty Branch 

               Ros Hunt 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

   

 

EASTER RAFFLE 

 

The School Association are selling raffle tickets for our Easter Raffle. 

Raffle will be drawn at our Easter Hat Parade.  We would be very grateful for any donations of Easter eggs 

or chocolates for the Easter hamper. 

Donations can be left at the school office or contact Rachael Clark on 0408 618 526. 

Thank you for your support. 

 



CONTACT DETAILS 

 2020  

 
Student free day 

Thur. 9th April 2020. 

School Holidays 

Good Friday, 

10th April,2020—24th 

April,2020. 

Term Two begins 

Mon. 27th April, 2020. 

 

 

School Office Opening Times 

2019 

 

8.00 am—4.00 p.m. 
Keep an eye on Facebook as any   

changes to the above will be    

posted on there. 
 

 

Chris & Tanya 
 

 


